
 

VOLUNTEER LIST 

 27-Feb 06-Mar 13-Mar 20-Mar 

SERVICE ELDER Chris J, Andrew D Andrew D, Mike L Mike L, Mike D Mike D, Jim K 

DEACON Andy V. Anjo N. Stuart S. Claude H. 

FRONT DOOR Joanne H. Christine / Neil V Jason S. Jack V. 

MUSICIAN Tanya Pam/Siena Margo Jess V 

PROJECTOR Josh Chris Tony John 

LIVE STREAM Mark Mark Sharon Sharon 

SOUND Neil Anjo Neil Anjo 

JUNIOR 
(*bring snack) 

TBD TBD TBD TBD 

1/2 TBD TBD TBD TBD 

3/4 TBD TBD TBD TBD 

4/5 TBD TBD TBD TBD 

5/6 TBD TBD TBD TBD 

7/8 TBD TBD TBD TBD 

NURSERY TBD TBD TBD TBD 
 

 CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

 SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

 

27-Feb 28-Feb 01-Mar 02-Mar 03-Mar 04-Mar 05-Mar 

T
h

is
 

2nd coll: 

Foodgrains 
 

Conversation 

Re: HSR 

Youth 

Group 7-9 

Ladies’ Bible 

Study 
  

 

06-Mar 07-Mar 08-Mar 09-Mar 10-Mar 11-Mar 12-Mar 

N
e

x
t
 

2nd coll: 

Resonate 

global 

mission 

 

Ladies Talk 

Tuesdays 

Council 

Meeting. 

Youth 

Group 7-9 

Young Adult 

Zoom 7 

Crafty 

Connections 

  

 

LORD'S SUPPER CELEBRATION: Next Sunday, we as a church family are privileged to celebrate 

the Lord's Supper. This holy meal is for believers in Christ who have committed to serving Him 

with their lives. If you are unable to be here in person and are watching online, then you may 

participate from your home. Let us prepare our minds and hearts to celebrate this meal with 

thanksgiving!                                                                                                                                                      
 

 

 

 

 

 

F e b r u a r y  2 7 ,  2 0 2 2  |  9 : 3 0  a m  
 

WILLIAMSBURG CHRISTIAN REFORMED 

CHURCH 
 

 

12436 County Road 18, Williamsburg, ON, K0C 2H0 | 613-535-2227 | 

www.williamsburgcrc.org 

LEAD PASTOR 
Pastor Gregg Lawson 

613-438-4774 

wcrc.pastor@gmail.com 

YOUTH & YOUNG ADULTS MINISTRIES 
Pastor Joseph Groeneveld 

Home 613-535-2875 Cell 613-295-0888 

josephgroeneveld@gmail.com 
  

ORDER OF WORSHIP 

Pastor Joe Groeneveld 
PRAYERS THIS WEEK 

Call to Worship & Silent Prayer • We lift up the people of Ukraine due to 

the Russian invasion that is happening. May 

God's hand of justice and mercy be in this 

horrifying situation and may other nations 

work for peace and justice. 

• We pray for wisdom and unity to be displayed 

by our leaders across this nation and around 

the world, and especially in the church. "We 

are the broken, you are the healer, Jesus 

Redeemer, Mighty to save" (from the song Be 

Unto Your Name).  

• This Friday night/Saturday is the meeting of 

Classis Eastern Canada (on zoom). We pray 

for our church's delegates - Pastor Gregg, 

John Menkhorst and Stuart Staal - as well as 

Pastor Joe who is chairing this important 

meeting.  

• We especially remember Gary Postma who 

was admitted this week to the Ottawa Civic 

hospital with breathing and heart issues.  

• We give thanks that we can resume more 

ministries at our church so that our children 

can be blessed with additional teaching and 

encouragement from God's Word. 

Gathering Song 

M95 Be Unto Your Name 

Greeting 

Song of Praise 

2:1,2,5 O Worship the King 

Confession & Assurance 

Lord’s Supper Preparation 

Song of Commitment 

699 Like a River Glorious 

Children’s Message 

Congregational Prayer 

Song of Preparation 

859 Be Thou My Vision 

Scripture & Message 

Luke 9:28-36 

Jesus’ Transfiguration 

Song of Response 

603 Shout to the Lord 2x 

Call to Discipleship 

681 A Great High Priest 

Blessing & Doxology 

M90 Praise His Holy Name 2x 
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OFFERINGS 

COLLECTIONS THIS WEEK: CANADIAN FOOD GRAIN BANK 
The mission of Canadian Foodgrains Bank is to end global hunger. 

They do this by collecting grain and cash donations for projects in 

many countries all around the world. They also manage the 

procurement and supply of food commodities and engage in 

public policy and education activities related to hunger and food 

security. The  projects they support provide food assistance to 

people with immediate food needs, help communities to improve 

food security (provide food for themselves in the longer-term) 

through improved agricultural techniques, and help families and 

communities improve their nutrition. 

NEXT WEEK: RESONATE GLOBAL MISSION 
Formed by the joining of Christian Reformed Home Missions and 

Christian Reformed World Missions, Resonate Global Mission, 

trains missional leaders, guides new churches, and forges 

partnerships to proclaim and live out the good news of Jesus 

Christ worldwide. Resonate will continue the good work of Home 

Missions and World Missions. For more than a century, these two 

agencies have been introducing people to Christ in North America 

and around the world. That means continuing partnerships with 

churches in the United States and Canada to plant churches, do 

campus ministry, train and equip pastors, and develop future 

leaders. Additionally, it means sending missionaries overseas, 

proclaiming the Gospel, and forging lasting partnerships. 

https://www.resonateglobalmission.org  

  

  P.A.R. for Feb           

$7,715.00 

 

 

  

  

  

  
  

  
  

Donations by e-transfer to 

wcrcdonate@gmail.com. 2nd 

collections should be identified in 

the comment 

  

  
 

 

BIRTHDAY BLESSINGS CONTACT INFO 

THIS WEEK NEXT WEEK  

Mar-02 Joel Johnston Mar-07 Tracey VanBruinessen  
Mar-02 Gerald Reitsma Mar-07 Ann VandeMheen bulletin@williamsburgcrc.org 

Mar-05 Donald Helder Mar-09 Charlotte Byers Thursdays by 4:00 

  Mar-10 Quinn Barkley  wcrc.clerk@gmail.com 

  Mar-11 Loriann Harbers  

  Mar-11 Siena Dean Joanne 613-362-9757 

  Mar-11 Joanne Jansen Bill 613-794-4078 

  Mar-11 Jeff Tibben  

Congratulations to Ann VandeMheen who is celebration her 82nd 

birthday! 

 

  

 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

Congratulations to Josh and Lisa Pepin for the safe 

arrival of Hannah Isabella on February 21st, 2022.  Big 

sister Blake and grandparents John and Cindy Guthrie 

are thrilled and feeling blessed. 

 

Nominations: A letter was sent out last week and is 

available in the foyer of the church. Council asks that 

you prayerfully consider which men in the 

congregation have the gifts to serve as deacon or 

elder and that you nominate these men. 

Nominations must be received by the clerk no later 

that Sunday, March 6. 

A conversation about the HSR: The topic of human 

sexuality has been a divisive topic in the church and 

no more so than in the last year as we process and 

consider the Human Sexuality Report (HSR) prepared 

for our denomination. At our next Classis meeting we 

will be discussing the report that is to come before 

Synod this June. We will be debating an overture by 

four of our classis churches as well as a 

communication from another. But, the question that 

is most often misunderstood or overlooked in the 

debate is, what does the report say. On Tuesday 

March 1st at 7:30 you are all invited to a 

conversation about what the report says and does 

not say. This evening is a listening session where we 

can ask questions in an attempt to understand the 

topic and to inform our prayer as this topic makes its 

way through our denominational systems. 

YOUNG ADULTS ZOOM BIBLE STUDY: We meet on 

Thursday Mar 10, 7:00pm on zoom to take a few 

weeks looking at the book of Habakkuk. It's a unique 

book of a prophet who wrestles with God why God's 

people have to suffer so much. Pastor Joe will send. 

LADIES TALK TUESDAYS will 

resume once again on the SECOND 

and FOURTH Tuesdays of the 

month.  The afternoon session is from 

1:00 to 2:30. The evening session 

starts at 7:30 and ends promptly at 

9:00pm.  Come enjoy a bit of chatting, 

a bit of bible study and a whole lot of 

supporting one another.  Mark 

TUESDAY MARCH 8 on your calendars 

ladies. All are welcome to attend 

whichever time works best for you. 

 

CRAFTY CONNECTIONS Do you like 

to chat and work on crafty projects? 

Join in THURSDAYs from 1:00 to 2:30 

pm for CRAFTY CONNECTIONS in the 

Youth Room every SECOND AND 

FOURTH Thursdays of the month. 

Bring your own project or choose an 

activity provided.  All are welcome! 

Mark MARCH 10 down on your 

calendars. 

Thursday morning ladies' Bible 

study will begin again on Thursday, 

March 3, starting with lesson 2 in the 

study of 1 John. 

 

 


